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The Nigerian Society of Engineers 
                                                                   PORT HARCOURT BRANCH 

Engr. Sola Obadimu, MNSE, is a 
Chemical Engineering. He is the 
new Executive Secretary of the 
Nigerian Society of Engineers. 
 

E-Newsletter: As the new Execu-
tive Secretary of the Nigerian So-
ciety of Engineers, what are your 
plans to make NSE  develop in ad-
ministration and professionally? 
 

Engr. Shola: My most impor tant 
focus is to contribute to raising the 
profile of the society, for the soci-
ety to have better say when it come to policy and dia-
logue especially with government and the public at 
large. To let the public have better understanding of 
the society’s functions, what we are for and what we 
stand for. The society is not for engineers alone, it is 
for all Nigerians to fully understand and appreciate the 
society. I was informed that the directory of financial 
member is about to be published and circulated, which 
I hope will go to all government agencies, all multi-

lateral agencies, embassies, etc,  so that it will give 
them access to our members who are financial up to 
date for the purpose of making use of their services. I 
am also interested in periodical training of our engi-
neers to make sure they are competitive globally. 
There is no point having engineers who are not 
trained, who are not competent enough to carry out 
their functions wherever they are employed. I am in 
favour of increasing the capacities of our engineers so 
they can be better equipped to function well, so that 
when they are employed, they won’t be deficient in 
carrying out their duties. I am also keen on improving 
the capacity of the staff that are at the secretariat be-
cause it is when they are able to perform their duties 
well that they can contribute to the growth and devel-
opment of the society. Those are the key areas I will 
focus on. 
 
E-Newsletter: Thank  you sir. 

On Monday 5th January 2015, the Executive Committee of the Nigerian Society of Engineers Port Harcourt Branch led by the Chair-
man, Engr. Kombo Theophilus-Johnson FNSE (9th from right) paid a condolence visit to Engr. Prof. H. I. Hart, FNSE (10th from 
right) in his residence, whose mother passed on recently.    

Interview with Engr. Sola Obadimu, MNSE, Executive Secretary of NSE  

Engr. Sola Obadimu 
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NOTICE! NOTICE!! NOTICE!!! 
All members of NSE Port Harcourt Branch should pay their Annual Branch Dues of N5000 for Corporate Members and  N7,500 for Fellows to UBA Account No. 
1000183629 (Port Harcourt Main Branch). Also pay National Annual Subscription of N9,000.00 for  Corporate Members & N11,500 for   Fellows directly to First 
Bank  Account No. 2020502052 & forward all tellers to the secretar iat for  reconciliation.  All payments should be made into the bank accounts.  

                                                                     POINT ENGINEERING LIMITED 
An independent and wholly (100%) Nigerian engineering consultancy company with a strong commitment to proving a POINT for indigenous participation in the 
Nigerian Oil & Gas and Petrochemical Sector by providing complete; quality assured engineering design, project management and related consultancy services 
capable of satisfying the most stringent requirements of our clients wherever it is required using the best available technical skills. 


